HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday November 3rd, 2003

	1.
	Present: Diane Ackerman, John Brunskill, Alistair Cook, Judy Dawson, James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Tim Pritt, Bob Musgrave, Andrew Simpson, Anne Mainwaring.
	ACTION:

	2.
	As apologies were received from Roger Plank, who would be late, Bob Musgrave take the Chair.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These were read and accepted as a true record with one amendment, the word ‘Committee’ second line, second page should read ‘Commission’
	

	4.
	Matters arising:

a) Threshold. 

Andrew Goodison’s quote was £125.00, not including the fire doors.  Anne to chase up.

b) Roof

Still awaiting report from Keith Groom.

Mr. Groom had been waiting for wet weather to make his inspection. Judy and Roger to chase up

c) Cleaner. 

It was agreed that the cleaner’s wages review should be discussed at the January 2004 meeting.

d) Water Quality. 

The notice had now been installed over the appropriate tap, and was being used regularly.

e) Key holders. 

Judy reported that 25 regular users of the Hall now had keys. One off lettings were dealt with on an ad hoc basis. Anne to obtain an extra key for Alistair

f) Lighting Box. Jon Litherland was not present, so no further information was available.

h) Public Liability Clause.

It was decided to display a notice saying ‘Anyone using this Hall and its facilities, do so at their own risk.’
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	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer tabled his report, showing a profit of £1321.06 for the previous two months to 31.10.03, overall bank balance £40,381.43.  It was AGREED that a copy of the Trust Deed should be circulated to the Committee.  It was stated that Hathersage Parish Council is the Trustee, and that the Memorial Hall Committee is a sub-committee of Hathersage Parish Council. 
	T.PRITT.



	6.
	Letting Fees

Judy reported that she had discussed the matter with the Treasurer and that they recommended that the fees should not be increased at the present time.  In past years the fees had risen each year, and there had been anomalies, it was 

AGREED not to raise the letting fees. 
	.

	7.
	Correspondence.

Judy had received a letter from ‘Calor’ concerning Village of the Year award – she passed it to Diane, to be discussed by Hathersage Parish Council. 
	

	8.
	Bookings report.

The Hall was very busy, with an increase of clubs using the facilities i.e. Brownies, Yoga Group and a new Badminton group.

Judy announced that she wished to step down from her position as Lettings Secretary.   She suggested that she work with her successor for a year, March 2004 to March 2005, and then relinquish her duties.
	

	9
	Any other business.

Roof

It was AGREED that it was necessary to commission a Feasibility Study before beginning the replacement of the roof, and the siting of photovoltaic cells to provide sustainable energy for the Hall.   It was thought possible that the NPA might give a grant towards a Feasibility Study, as well as the sustainable energy technology, needed for this project. Jean stated that it might be possible to obtain funds towards this scheme from the Village Plan.   Roger would consult his colleagues and he and James would liaise.


	

	10.
	Date of next meeting: Monday, January 5th 2004 at 7.30 p.m. in the Committee Room at the Memorial Hall.
	


HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, January 5th, 2004 at 7.30 p.m.

in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a) Threshold

b) Roof

c) Cleaner 

d) Key Holders

e) Lighting box

5. Treasurer’s Report

6. Correspondence

7. Bookings Report/New Lettings Secretary

8. Child Protection Policy – Implications when letting the Hall.

9. Any Other Business

10. Date of next meeting: Monday, March 1st 2004

